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The meeting of the School Committee was held at 7:00 P.M. on Tuesday, July 26, 2016 at the Central Middle School with the following members present:  D. Maurer, Chair; S. McCarthy, Vice-Chair; M. Christie and R. Meredith-Warren.  Also present was Dr. Les Olson, Superintendent of Schools.
D. Maurer called the meeting of the School Committee to order at 7:00 P.M. 
A. Pledge of Allegiance
B. EXECUTIVE SESSION:  M.G.L. Chapter 30A, §21(a)(4) Deployment of Security Personnel.
Chair D. Maurer announced that the Committee would be entering Executive Session under M.G.L. Chapter 30A, §21(a)(4) Deployment of Personnel.

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. McCarthy and seconded by M. Christie to enter Executive Session at 7:05 P.M. and to return to open session.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call.

The Committee returned to open session at 7:28 P.M.

C. Approval of Minutes

June 7, 2016
ACTION:  A motion was made M. Christie and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve the minutes of June 7, 2016.  The motion was approved 4-0.
D. Approval of Warrant

ACTION:  A motion was made by S. McCarthy and seconded by M. Christie to approve Bill Warrant 
#17-1 in the amount of $131,995.39 and Bill Warrant #17-2 in the amount of $148,828.95. The motion was approved 4-0.

E. Public Comment

None
F. Acceptance of Donations
Dr. Olson recommended acceptance of an ice machine from the Boosters, with a value of $5,000; and a $2,500 donation from StonehamBank for the Central Middle School Math Team.  

ACTION:  A motion was made by M. Christie and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to accept the above donations.  The motion was approved 4-0.
G. Policy 6-15:  Teaching about Alcohol, Tobacco and Drugs
As required under M.G.L. Chapter 71, §96, Dr. Olson submitted a revised policy as recommended by MASC on drug, alcohol and tobacco education.  This revision is presented for a first reading and is more detailed than what is currently in place.
The policy will be brought forward at the next meeting for approval.

H. Update on State Testing Procedures

Dr. Olson presented an announcement from the DESE regarding a phase-in plan for computer-based MCAS testing.  For the spring of 2017, it is expected that all schools will administer the computer-based versions of the ELA and math tests in grades 4 and 8, with a goal to implement computer-based testing for all students by spring 2019.
A discussion followed regarding student computer skills and the difficulty they may have maneuvering through the test program.  

The DESE expects to finalize a MCAS testing contractor within the next few weeks and will then provide additional details regarding the technical specifications for networks and devices.

I. New Staff
Dr. Olson announced staffing changes since the last meeting, including new hires and resignations.
To date, 26 new staff members have been hired.  The four remaining positions are all in the interview process.

Dr. Olson noted the difficulty in hiring a part time school nurse who is licensed by both the Department of Public Health and the DESE.  The applicants to date have been interested in full time only, so we may need to consider increasing this position to full time.
Dr. Olson also updated the Committee on the Director of School Finance position.  Eight applications have been received to date, with half of these currently holding this position.  M. Christie and S. McCarthy volunteered to sit on the search committee.
J. Change Order for Boiler
Dr. Olson recommended approval of a $2,550.43 change order to the boiler project because some equipment is larger than originally anticipated and the layout had to be slightly redesigned in order to avoid having to disassemble the item for future maintenance.
ACTION:  A motion was made by S. McCarthy and seconded by R. Meredith-Warren to approve the boiler project change order in the amount of $2,550.43.  The motion was approved 4-0.
K. MWRA Use of High School
Dr. Olson updated the Committee on recent correspondence and discussion between the Town Counsel and the Interim Town Administrator regarding the agreement between the Town and the MWRA.  
The Committee discussed the lack of communication with the Town on this topic and their concern that the newspaper incorrectly reported that the School Committee was opposed to the MWRA use of High School land.  There has been no response by the Board of Selectmen to the letter Dr. Olson sent to them on behalf of the School Committee that outlined some concerns with the agreement with the MWRA and because of this, and the total lack of any communication, the School Committee now considers this matter off the table.

Discussion/Correspondence/New Items
R. Meredith-Warren reported that she read an interesting article on the design process of multi-family housing.  She will circulate the article to the Committee.
R. Meredith-Warren also informed the Committee that she will start discussions with the South School PTO regarding fundraising plans for the playground upkeep project which is part of the Five-Year Capital Plan beginning in 2018.

Superintendent’s Report
Dr. Olson reported that Donna Cargill will be present at the next meeting to discuss changes that are being considered for Homecoming and the implementation of a High School trial advisory program during 2016-2017 as part of the accreditation program.
Dr. Olson also reported that the Massachusetts School Building Authority has approved the final audit for the Middle School Project and the Town can now close out the books.

ACTION:  A motion was made by M. Christie and seconded by S. McCarthy to adjourn at 8:05 P.M.  The motion was approved unanimously by roll call.  

Respectfully Submitted

Les E. Olson, Superintendent of Schools
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